
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

General Membership Meeting  
Wednesday, October 12 

7:00 PM 
Park City Community Room 

Lancaster 
 
 
 
 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 



Responsible Dog Owners Day (RDOD) 
co-hosted with 

Lebanon Co. KC  
Saturday, October 15 

10 AM - 2 PM  
Tractor Supply, Rte. 72  

Lebanon 

 
More information inside newsletter 

 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Oct. 1&2 - Agility Trial, In the Net, Palmyra 

Oct 8 - Celtic Classic Meeting, Tammy’s House, Lancaster 
Oct. 12 - General membership meeting, Park City, Lancaster 
Oct. 15 - RDOD w/ Lebanon KC, Tractor Supply, Lebanon 

Nov 7 - Board of Directors meeting - Stauffers Mansion, Lancaster 
Dec 16 - LKC Christmas Party & Meeting, Leiderkrantz, Mt. Joy 

 

 

President’s Message  

 
Happy Fall to each of you!  Time certainly does fly doesn’t it?  There has been so much happening these last few 
months, I hope this finds each of you in good health and in good spirits.  We have had some unusual weather hit our 
area with many of our members experiencing at least some temporary changes in their daily routines.  There have 
been so many positive, exciting happenings as well.  Our Responsible Dog Owners Day (RDOD) held at Isaacs in 
Lancaster on first Friday was a huge success. So many local residents, including the Mayor, stopped in to see the 
many different breeds our members brought to this event.  There were many compliments from those attending the 
RDOD.  Many participants are hoping this event will continue through the years, and there were comments from so 
many who were “enjoying the spirit” the LKC members brought to the Friday evening festivities!  Our Match Show, 
brought folks together for a fun day with their dogs.  Despite the humidity that day, we were very fortunate with the 
weather.  The Juniors Clinic and classes received glowing reviews from participants and was something that even 
local residents who just dropped in, were totally excited about.  There were discussions and laughter throughout the 
entire event, with many folks complimenting the Match Show Committee.  Another exciting upcoming club event is 
our Agility Trial which will be held Saturday, October 1st and Sunday, October 2nd.  Please contact Hank Hillard 
(717-314-2975) if you have any time to help either of these two days.  Our agility folks work so hard to keep these 
events on our calendar...they need our help, even an hour here or there will be very much appreciated.  This year our 
annual December General Membership Meeting/Christmas Party will be held on Friday, December 16, please mark 
your calendar accordingly.  This will hopefully be more convenient for those working during the week.  Thanks to 
everyone for the teamwork involved in making our club the very unique and special All Breed Kennel Club it has 
continued to be over the years.  Looking forward to seeing you soon.......... Barry 



 

 

WINS & BRAGS 

 
Eileen and Mark Bair’s Tibetan Terrier, CH. Teasia’s Paris at Midnight, “Paris”, is now a Grand Champion.  She 
completed her Grand Championship requirements at the Ashtabula KC show in Madison, OH, July 16.  Paris is 
always owner handled by Eileen.    
 
Ch. Adare’s Top Hat and Tails, NA, NAJ, NF went BOB at the Mid-Susquehanna KC show on August 28.  After 
driving through hurricane winds and rain to receive his 26th point toward his Grand Championship, “Zeus” was 
presented by Angela Chase, Jr. Handler, and went on to take a Terrier Group III.  From conformation to the agility 
ring, “Zeus” has taken his first leg in Open Jumpers at the Berks Trial on Sept. 4.  (Practicing for the Montgomery 
Terrier trials). 
 
GCH CH. Adare’s the Right Answer, RN, NA, NAJ, NF, OJ, OA (Zeus’ mom, Athena) has now reached excellent 
class in agility and has two legs in Jumpers and one leg in Standard.  She had two perfect qualifying runs in both 
Jumpers and Standard at the Berks on Sept. 4. 
 

 
 
 
 
Change of Address:  
 
  Gail Hillard’s Address has changed please correct in your rosters. 

   205 E. Lemon St., Lancaster, PA  17602 
          Thank you.... Gail 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 There will be a LKC members meeting to discuss the Celtic Classic at Tammy 
Selka’s house, 1818 Lincoln Hwy. E., Lancaster on Saturday October 8 at 10:00 AM.  
Please let me know if you will be attending.  There are some great things planned for 
the 2012 show.  I am looking for a Chair person for the Ring Hospitality and a Trophy 
Chair along with others who are interested in helping out at the show.   If you are 

interested in any of these positions let me know.   
     Thanks   Tammy   717-371-1945 or promgsp@aol.com 



 

 

 

 
Sunday, September 4, the LKC held its Annual Match Show at Chickies Rock Day Use Park.  The 
event was well attended.  In addition, many juniors participated in our Junior Showmanship Clinic 
led by Jerome Elliott.  
 
Many thanks to our hard-working judging panel:  Dominic Dibalsi, Jerome Elliott, Tammy Selka, 
Tom Taylor, Earl Acker, and Robert Wolf, as well as to the many volunteers who helped to make 
this show a success! 
 
Marybeth Acker, Match Show Chair  
Kim & Eric Steinman, Match Show Co-Chairs 
 

 
 
 
 

A Note from the Heart: 
 
As you know, I spent some time in the hospital.  Well, the highlight of spending eight days there, 
was having the white boxer, “Gavin”, that I bred and donated to United Disabilities Service in Mary 
Bard’s memory come visit me three different time.  Gavin is in tight with the Hershey Bears and has 
even drank (water) from the Calder Cup when they won!!  He is well known at the Giant 
Center....Gavin brought Clark, an eight month yellow lab to visit as well.  They got all the nurses & 
aides attention.   
        Candace Boyd 



 

 

Responsible Dog Owners Day (RDOD) 
 

On Friday, September 2, the LKC held a RDOD in Lancaster City at Isaac’s Deli.  The function was 
well received by the public and well attended by the LKC membership.  Many thanks to all of you 
that participated in the fun.  The LKC presented Corporal Bolton & Ronin with a donation of $2500 
to purchase Ronin’s kevlar vest.  He, Ronin, modeled his new vest and did a demonstration for the 
audience on bomb sniffing.  We also presented a check to the Red Rose Search & Rescue Team in 
the amount of $500.  We are looking forward to doing this event again next year.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Lancaster Kennel Club, Inc. 
General Membership Meeting 
Long’s Park Picnic Pavilion 

Sunday, August 14, 2011 
 

Call to Order – Barry Brunner, President, at 1:10 p.m. 
 Board Member Attendance:  Sue Bullitt, RainBear Mahoney   

Absent:  Gail Hillard, CathyAnn Litwin, Debby Bush, Cynthia Erb-Starkey, Hank Hillard, Sue           
Tomlinson 
 
Membership Attendance:  A total of 17 general and board members were in attendance. 
 
Since no membership quorum was in attendance, no business actions were taken. 
 
President Brunner reminded the attending members of the RDOD on September 2 at Isaac’s Deli and the 
Match Show at Chiques Park Day Use on September 4. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m. and picnic fun began with an LKC quiz. 



 

 

 
Special Board of Directors Meeting 

Long’s Park Picnic Pavilion 
Sunday, August 14, 2011 

 
 
Call to Order – Barry Brunner, President at 3:07 p.m. 
 Board Member Attendance:  Sue Bullitt, RainBear Mahoney,  Hank Hillard, Sue Tomlinson 
 Absent:  Gail Hillard, CathyAnn Litwin, Debby Bush, Cynthia Erb-Starkey 
 
Agenda Items: 
 

1. Purchase of Kevlar vest for Lancaster County Sheriff’s Department’s canine, Ronin.   Motion presented by 
President Brunner, passed by acclimation by board members present.   

 
2. Proposal by President Brunner of the need to have Chairs and Co-Chairs for the two events the club sponsors 

including the Celtic Classic, Red Rose Classic and the agility trial.  Motion was made to require the 
appointment of Chair and Co-Chair for significant events.  Motion passed by acclimation by board members 
present.  

 
3. Hank Hillard requested that the proceeds (net earnings) from the Agility Trail be dedicated to Scholarships.  

After discussions, a motion was made by “that a portion of the proceeds, to be decided annually, be dedicated 
to the Scholarship Fund.  Motion carried by acclimation. 

 
Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn was made by Sue Tomlinson, seconded by RainBear Mahoney.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 3:51 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ann L. Byrne, on behalf of Secretary Debby Bush 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Join the Lancaster Kennel Club and the Lebanon County Kennel Club at our 2nd annual Joint Responsible Dog Ownership Day and enjoy a fun day that will 
include Meet the Breeds.  We will have demonstrations of agility, carting, doga (dog yoga) therapy dogs, treibball, and service dogs. AKC Canine Good 

Citizen testing will be offered. You will provide the public with the opportunity to ask experienced dog owners and breeders questions about their breed or 
any general dog question they may have. 
 
The event will be held : 
Sat., Oct. 15,  
10:00 am – 2:00 pm 
Tractor Supply Co. 
1980 Quentin Road (PA Route 72, across from Lowe’s) 

Lebanon, PA  17042 
 
Contacts: 
 
 
LKC 
Ann Byrne 
(717) 393-6700 

plhbyrne@verizon.net 

 
LCKC 
Michelle Wagner 
(717) 669 – 3575 

mlwagner69@yahoo.com

 

LKC and LCKC to Host 2nd RDOD 
 

 



 

 

Mid-Atlantic English Springer Spaniel Rescue  
is proud to sponsor  

Martin Grime and Craig Shultz in a Hands-On Training Seminar 

 

“Assessment & Retraining for Successful Rescue & Rehoming” 

October 15 & 16, 2011 

 
State-of-the Art Training Facility at The Dude Ranch  

11015 Dude Ranch Road, Glen Allen, VA  23058 

 
This program will re-shape your thinking and approach to topics that include: 
!Behavior Analysis & Profiling !Behavior Reshaping    !Breed Dynamics  

!Aptitude Testing for puppies and the rescued K-9 
!Retraining of problematic issues   !Confidence Building   

!Focused Play & Reward   !Redirect Energy Levels   !Successful Rehoming   

 

                        

 
Mr. Grime is a veteran of the UK Military and Law Enforcement. His credits include years of experience 

handling and training general patrol & detector K-9s and handlers. Grime retired from instructor duties at the 

regional police training school in 2007. Martin now directs an international search-related company. He offers 
an extensive background in acquisition assessment, retraining, and integration of dogs into the service 

environment. 

 

Craig Shultz is an animal behaviorist versed in training small to large mammals and canines. His many work 

credits include the USDA and The FBI. Craig brings behavior shaping methods to assist in rehoming. 
Both Grime and Schultz are volunteering their time to promote canine rescue.  

 

K-9s will be supplied for all hands-on working sessions. (Please do not bring your own dogs.) 

Register via Pay-Pal at www.maessr.org  

Or complete the below information and mail with check payment 

 
Name(s) ________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________City_______________Zip______ 
 

Phone___________________________Email_______________________ 

 
Attending 15th__________ 16th ____________ Both Days ________________ 

 

Fee for one day: $75         Fee for Weekend: $125 
 

Fee includes light breakfast snack w/coffee & tea and boxed lunch. Vegetarian option available. Saturday  
9am-5pm, Sunday 9am-3pm. Registration deadline September 25, 2011. 

Make checks payable to MAESSR and mail with the completed registration form to:  MAESSR, PO Box 

15354, Richmond, VA 23227. For questions, please email training@maessr.org  Visit 

www.duderanchpetresort.com for directions. 


